

Minutes of Meeting of the Parish Council  
Held on Tuesday 12<sup>th</sup> October 2021 at 7.30pm held at the Village Hall

Present Cllr Andy Notman – Chairman  
 Cllr Andrew Pendered  
 Cllr Shirley Firth  
 Cllr Martin Jones  
 Cllr Tony Reynolds  
 CCllr Michael Haines

Sarah Mizuro (Clerk)

No public members present

|    |   | Action |
|----|---|--------|
| 43 | <b>Apologies and reasons for Absence</b> – DCllr Graham Bull, CCllr Steve Criswell. Cllr Alistair Marr, CCllr Simon Brown   | None   |
| 44 | <b>Members declaration of Interest for items on the Agenda</b> – None   | None   |
| 45 | <b>Public Forum</b> – CCllr Haines had nothing to report.   | None   |
| 46 | <b>Minutes</b> – Minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true record.  | None   |
| 47 | <b>Finance</b> – Financial Statements were agreed.<br>Payments to be made – Agreed Cllr Notman proposed Cllr Marr seconded<br>Clerk Salary £181.44<br>J J Garden Maintenance £244.00<br>Liability Insurance documents have been received.             | All    |
| 48 | <b>Budget / Precept</b> – to be discussed at the next meeting.  | None   |
| 49 | <b>Planning</b> – Airfield View, West End – not objections raised.  | SM     |
| 50 | <b>Standing Orders and Financial Regulations</b> – To be carried forward and reviewed at the next meeting.  | AN     |
| 51 | <b>Health &amp; Safety / Public Right of Way</b> – Cllr Notman informed the meeting that the ongoing issue of dog waste would be included in the next newsletter.   | None   |
| 52 | <b>Maintenance</b> – Cllr Notman informed the meeting that the repairs to the village hall fence and hooks on Horseshoe Cottage would be quoted for. Cllr Jones mentioned the trees overhanging Church Lane, Cllr Notman to report to County Council. | AN     |
| 53 | <b>Sustainable Energy</b> – To be carried over to the next meeting.   | SB     |
| 54 | <b>Village Hall</b> – Cllr Notman gave thanks to those who donated to the roof repairs. These have now been carried out.  | None   |

|  |  |      |
|--|--|------|
| 55   | <b>LHI</b> – Cllr Notman informed the meeting that 3 new poles would be placed around the village for the Speed Indicator Device. Once this is done it can be moved around the village for data to be logged and used in LHI bids. | None |
| 56   | <b>HGV's</b> – To be carried forward and discussed at the next meeting,  | None |
| 57   | <b>Wheatsheaf Crossroads</b> – Cllr Haines reported no movement on this.   | None |
| 58   | <b>Correspondence</b> – Insurance documents and Precept form received.   | None |
| 59   | <b>Items and date for next meeting</b> – LHI, Sustainable Energy, Standing Orders and Financial Regulations.   |      |
| The Meeting Closed at 20:06  |  |      |
| The Next Meeting will be held on Tuesday 9 <sup>th</sup> November 2021 at 19:30. |  |      |